

**DROST PARK KHOURY LEAGUE MINUTES
January 4, 2012**

I. John McNamara called the DPKL meeting to order at 6:35 pm on January 4th 2012.

II. **Attendance:**

* John McNamara	*Kristy Butcher
* Gary Schreader	*Rita Rogers
* Sarah Detton	*Jeff Detton
* Paul Falbe	*Corey Henry
* Becky Wilgus	*Mitch Hellickson
* Dana LeVasseur	Grace Stowers
Chad Wagner	Lawrence Oberkfell
Zack Roderick	

*Denotes DPKL Board Member

III. Motion to approve November minutes: Corey H. Motion, Paul F.. 2nd – Approved by all

IV. **Committee Reports:**

President Report: John McNamara

Shed was approved by Village of Maryville. We can move forward with plans.

Treasurer Report: Rita Rogers

November 2011

Balance Forward: \$3,704.21

Total Income: \$0.00

Expenditures: \$2,282.86 + Uncleared checks \$234.35

Close of month balance: \$1,414.47 Outstanding \$N/R

Light the Field Fund: \$0

Light Bill \$0

Note –

December 2011

Balance Forward: \$1,414.47

Total Income: \$0.00

Expenditures: \$155.00 + Uncleared checks \$259.38

Close of month balance: \$1,253.55 Outstanding \$N/R

Light the Field Fund: \$0

Light Bill \$0

Note –Voided uncashed checks from June and July totaling \$79.35

Sponsor Solicitation: Sarah Detton

9 paid sponsors 1 courtesy for a total of 10. 1 more received in mail today for 11. Expect more sponsors at registration.

Managers Committee: Jeff Detton

It looks like about 70% managers returning for 2012 season. Will email managers after rosters are completed to request they send us all email contact information for Paul's distribution list.

Picture Day Committee: Becky Wilgus

New contact discussed. Wanted to make sure that kids could use their own props for pictures. The pictures will be held at the DPKL fields on scheduled day. Rainout date to be discussed later. Becky will contact photographer with minor questions and then sign contract. Want to make sure we get both manager and sponsor plaque and picture.

Fundraiser Committee: Corey Henry

Everything moving forward for TJ's pizza fundraiser. Will not have to pay taxes, because now we are 501 c 3. Will save some money. Took donation from Scott Reller Passion for Sports. They donated over \$19,000. worth of equipment. Tracy will sell items at registration. We will run 70% off items. Probably sell out of concession stand what is left. This will be ear marked for the Shed fund.

Uniform Committee: Leslie Crook

Leslie will bring in samples of shirts for registration. Need to order jackets and shirts for new board members.

Scheduling Committee: Dana LeVasseur

Jeff has provided information from last season. Really no report at this time.

Concession Stand Committee: Rita Rogers & Becky Wilgus

Submitted application for approval. Paul 1st, Sarah 2nd all approved. Rita will email Paul form to add to website. Will probably stick with Pepsi. See about carrying Diet Dr. Pepper. New sticker for Sierra Mist sent for machine. Khoury League will probably have universal mug this season. Probably buy a sign to list items in stand. Rita and Becky will be going to Sams to see what different items can be sold this season.

Rosters and ID's: Kelly Rogers

No Report

Umpire Committee: Corey Henry

Submitted application for approval. Paul 1st, Sarah 2nd, all approved. Covered umpire evaluations and new pay scale. Jeff 1st, Paul 2nd all approved. Corey will send Paul application to add to website. Discussed training pay and how it will affect new and inexperienced umpires.

Building and Grounds Committee: John McNamara

Will rent tractor for a couple of days. Get with John Tottlenben to get the shed moving forward. Will probably spray fields again in spring. Approx. \$600.00. Mules and 4-wheeler will need to be serviced this spring. Some bases were left out. Also benches moved as well.

Web Page Committee (PR): Paul Falbe

Using mass email distribution list. Sent out over 700 emails and only had few that didn't go through. Will keep web page updated.

Equipment Committee: Terry Crook

No Report.

Registration Committee: Gary Schraeder

Discussed receipt information. Changes made. Gary will send out corrections for the ok. Will have parents sign code of conduct agreement at Registration.

Special Events Committee: Jaimie Corradini

No Report

Public Relations Committee: Open Position

No Report

V. Old Business

- A. Update on Shed. See President Report
- B. Information on Registration Receipts: See Registration Report
- C. Flyers for Pre-Schools Update: Rita will mail out to day cares. Talk with YMCA about sending to latchkeys. Grace Stowers will drive flyers to about 6 locations. Pay her miles and \$10 per location. (\$60.00)
- D. Hellickson use of fields: If use fields it will be \$50.00 prep Possible use Fri and Sat PM. Mixed feelings. Will re-discuss this issue.

VI. New Business

- A. Laptop Orientation for Registration– covered how to use league works with Kristy Butcher and Sarah Detton.
- B.
- C.
- D.

VII. Adjournment 8:30 PM

The next meeting will be Wednesday February 1, 2012 6:30 pm KC Hall in Maryville.